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31 January 2005

Mr Chris Mitchell

Editor in Chief, The Australian
GPO Box 4245 

SYDNEY   NSW 2001
Att: Michael McKinnon, FOI Editor

Re: Support for your use of Freedom of Information
Dear Mr Mitchell,

We understand that News Limited is appealing in the Administrative Appeals Tribunal the use of Conclusive Certificates by the Treasurer and the Department of Foreign Affairs to deny access to documents under the Commonwealth Freedom of Information Act.

We write to applaud your leadership role in making better use of FOI laws in recent years, and the efforts of your FOI editor Michael McKinnon. 

 

The Australian Privacy Foundation is intending to make more use of FOI to assist us in our campaigns for better privacy protection.  For example we are currently seeking documents relating to the anti-money laundering review, which threatens to massively extend the regime of private sector surveillance of the general population on behalf of government.

 

We are only too aware of how the early promise of FOI laws has not been fulfilled, due to bureaucratic obstacles, excessive fees and successive, weakening amendments.

 

It is essential in the public interest that large media organisations not only make regular use of FOI, but are prepared to challenge implementation of the laws that is contrary to their spirit.

We encourage The Australian, and News Limited in general, to see the current legal challenges through, and continue to set an example for the rest of the news media in the use of FOI to ensure government accountability.

Yours sincerely

Anna Johnston

Chair, Australian Privacy Foundation 
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Sydney   NSW  2001
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